	Friends of Devon's Archives

Treasurer's report

Year ending 31 August 2017

	I present my apologies for not being able to attend the Annual General Meeting to present my first report since taking over as Treasurer from Graham Parnell. 

I have used the same form of presentation as my predecessor although there may be some differences in the allocation of individual items of income and expenditure to specific headings which may affect the interpretation of the statement of income and expenditure which follows this report.

During the year internet banking was successfully introduced and a number of payments have already been made on-line. This has also made it possible to keep a closer eye on FODA's bank balances without having to wait for the monthly printed statements.

In general it has been a good year for FODA's finances. Following the changes in subscriptions, income under this head held up well. Income from gift aid increased in line with subscription income. There was a decline in income from talks and events as fewer chargeable events were held this year and expenditure under this head was also down. Expenditure on postage and stationery fell considerably following the greater use of email for distributing the newsletter and other communications. There is a decline in web site costs despite the fact that subscriptions for two years were paid to Storm Internet during 2016/7, which enabled FODA to retain the introductory discount for another year. Fewer items came up for purchase this year, so expenditure under this heading was considerably lower. While expenditure was incurred for Devon deciphered towards the end of the financial year, most of the invoices were not passed until September 2017.
The end result has been a surplus of income over expenditure of £936.29 in 2016/7 as opposed to a deficit of 735.07 during 2015/6, but it should be emphasised that this is not necessarily a typical year. It is likely that expenditure on publications will increase in 2016/7 but this should be more than offset by income from sales. The main benefit is that there are more assets available for what is one of FODA's main objectives: grants for purchases on behalf of DHC. 

Ian Maxted

September 2017  



	Friends of Devon's Archives

Income and expenditure

Year ending 31 August 2017

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Income
	
	
	
	
	2016/2017
	
	2015/2016

	Subscriptions
	
	
	
	1885.00
	
	1757.00

	Income from Talks & Events
	
	
	215.00
	
	865.00

	Sales (pencils, books etc.)
	
	
	83.10
	
	0.00

	Gift Aid
	
	
	
	
	241.80
	
	212.98

	Sundry
	
	
	
	
	10.00
	
	152.01

	
	
	
	
	
	2434.90
	
	2986.99

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Expenditure
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Postage & Stationery
	
	
	149.77
	
	661.59

	Books, cards, pencils,  etc for resale
	
	299.00
	
	0.00

	AGM & Events
	
	
	
	428.98
	
	822.90

	Web site costs
	
	
	
	163.18
	
	283.17

	Sundry
	
	
	
	
	30.45
	
	612.00

	Purchases of behalf of DHC
	
	
	427.23
	
	1268.85

	Expenses
	
	
	
	
	
	
	73.55

	
	
	
	
	
	1498.61
	
	3722.06

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Income less Expenditure
	
	
	936.29
	
	-735.07

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Treasurer's Account
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Balance at Bank 1st September 2016
	
	
	12334.62
	
	14244.59

	Income less Expenditure 2015/2016
	
	936.29
	
	-735.07

	Balance at Bank 31st August 2017
	
	
	
	
	13270.91
	
	13509.52

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Occasional Publications Account
	
	
	
	

	Balance at Bank 1st September 2016
	
	
	1174.90
	
	1,174.90

	Income less Expenditure 2015/2016
	
	0.00
	
	0.00

	Balance at Bank 31st August 2017
	
	
	
	
	1174.90
	
	1174.90

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


